
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

June 1, 2016 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
June 8 – Dan Kennedy, Floral Design 
June 15 – Sherrin Vail, Branch Executive YMCA, Housing in Maine 
June 22 – Game Night – AT CAPE ELIZABETH LIONS CLUBHOUSE 
June 29 – Change-over Night at the home of Laurenz & Barbara Schmidt 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

 
June 8  June 15 June 22 

Invocation Carson  Conroy  Cotter 
Raffle Gift Phillips  Ray  Redman 
Conductor Riemensnider Roberts Rogers 
  
 
A gift certificate to Home Depot donated by Marc Mutty was won by Fran Bagdasarian – and yes, 
Fran, we ARE happy for you!! 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
Sunday, June 5 – Girls on the Run Celebratory 5k, Cumberland Fairgrounds – our club will help 
with parking and man a table to promote our Road Race 
 
June 5-6 – Our club will be hosting Vocational Exchange Team from Argentina – get-together at 
LoBoscos’ – see below. 
 
June 10-12 – District Conference, Bridgton – sign up on District 7780 website 
 
June 18 – Family Fun Day – coordinator needed, as well as workers on all shifts. Also let Frank 
Butterworth know if you’d like to help with the parade. 
 
June 21 (Tuesday) – Senior Luncheon, McKernan Center 
 
July 20 – Lobster Bake 
 
 
 



What’s New With Our Members 
 
Hqppy Birthday to 

Bill Anderson  - June 10 
Bob Flynn – June 11 
 

Happy Anniversary to: 
 Catherine Callahan & Bret LeBleu – June 10 
 Jim & Gillian Britt – June 11 
 
We welcomed Portland Past President Kris Rosado to our club this week; 
Kris will be our new Assistant Governor on July 1. 
  
  
 
Hola - Come Meet the Argentinians! – The Vocational Training Team from Argentina made up 
of mental health professionals is now in our District, and will be staying with the LoBoscos and 
AnaMaria on Sunday and Monday nights. All are invited to stop by the LoBoscos at around 7:30 
either evening to meet the team. We will gather around John’s fire pit if the weather is nice, but 
this is a rain or shine event and will move indoors if necessary. John’s house is at 21 Fessenden 
Road in Cape Elizabeth – hope to see you there! 
 
 
Hearing, Hands & H2O – Portland Rotarians Roger & Elizabeth Fagan, and Dick Giles visited 
us this week to describe the “3-H” projects that the Portland club has been carrying out in the 
Dominican Republic for several years. Our club has donated $1,000 to the project this year, as 
well as last year. Additional funding has come from The Rotary Foundation – they have received 
6 major Matching Grants as well as a global grant so far. 

 Hearing – the Fagans take used hearing aids to the Dominican Republic to fit children at 
the school for the deaf. Recently they have been able to provide them with solar powered 
battery chargers so that the children will be able to get continuous use out of their hearing 
aids for at least 3 years. 

 Hands – this project has been spearheaded by Portland Rotarian John Curran. An exciting 
development this year is that they will be providing hands produced by 3-D printers. 
Measurements were taken on their last trip to the DR and when they return in the fall they 
will be able to bring the customized hands with them. 

 Water – Dick Giles described how he was somewhat reluctantly lured into heading up this 
project and how worthwhile it has been. This year they have installed 100 sand water 
filters, which will provide clean water for about 700 people. 

These projects are “hands on” projects – volunteers are always welcomed. Let Scott know if you 
have an interest in participating in one of their trips to the Dominican Republic. 
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